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In memory of Dr. R. Ewan Fordyce

On the 10th, November 2023 Dr. R. Ewan Fordyce passed away. We would like to express our
deepest sympathies on his passing. Dr. Fordyce was one of our museum staff as a visiting researcher.

Our involvement with the museum began in 2007 when we held a special exhibition titled “When
the Whales roamed on Land.” He generously allowed us to loan the valuable original fossil whale
specimens from New Zealand. Because they are original, and hence, irreplaceable, he had to make
casts of all the specimens before they are dispatched to our museum, which are supposed to be
loaned. His family helped packing specimens until midnight, he told me later.

Also, Dr. Fordyce gave many photos of specimens for a museum guidebook of the special exhibition.
As such, we greatly owed him at the opening of the special exhibition. Furthermore, he gave us a
talk on whale evolution relating to the special exhibition, and at the end of the exhibition he came to
the museum again for packing specimens to send them back to New Zealand. We greatly thank him
for assisting the organization of the special exhibition. Thank goodness, no exhibition focusing on the
evolution of whales has been rivaled to ours in terms of both quality and quantity. From then on, we
had a good relationship with him.

Dr. Fordyce was long Professor at the Geology Department of the University of Otago, Dunedin, New
Zealand, and for these years, an Emeritus Professor. He has mainly worked on fossils of cetaceans and
penguins as well as general geology of South Island, New Zealand, and he was enthusiastic on education
to students as well.

Dr. Fordyce, a world-leading researcher in the field of paleocetology, closed his life in the age of

70. We are very sorry for his loss. May his soul rest in peace.

Hiroto Ichishima Ph.D.
Deputy Director

Fukui Prefectural Dinosaur Museum




